South Arml Peninsula

etter

April No 2/2010

ANZAC DAY

The Dawn Service will be held at Fort Direction at the Lone Pine Memorial on Cape Deliverance.
RSL Sub Branch Chaplain Rev Robert Stanley officiating. The Service will start at 06.00 am.
Please follow the Parking Attendants instructions’ and keep safe.

After the Dawn Service, commencing at 7am, everyone is invited to the RSL. & Community Club for a
Gun Fire Breakfast.

The 11.00 am Service will be held at the South Arm Cenotaph. RSL Sub Branch Chaplain Rev
Robert Stanley will be officiating. Clarence City Band and Sing Australia Choir will be in atten-
dance. Poems will be recited by students from the schools in the area.

All visitors and participants are invited to the South Arm RSL and Community Club afterwards where
a two course lunch at $15 per head will be available, including a free sausage sizzle for the kids.

Traffic control will be provided by Tasmania Police with assistance from the South Arm Volunteer
Fire Brigade. During the service at the Cenotaph traffic will be diverted via Calverton Hall. We ask
patrons to please drive carefully when travelling back to the Club after the service.

Arm End Planning
) Eae oo gl cbrate
Consultation Sec page §
Arm End .. that large area of ex-farmland a

on t}}e porthern tip of South Arm which was pre-served as dt m‘ ﬂkﬁhp Z\H QIILGH ﬁ:[}ﬁfflj

public space when nearby land was subdivided in 1995.

(S%]X,;; St“;ltt :l)ff“ Southern Coastcare Aﬁsmiaﬁon OfP'Il‘asma:;ia You are warmly invited to join us on
appled for a grant to create a Management Plan an th .
the first stage of this is public consultation. SUNDAY 4 Ap ril 2010

To that end we held a very successful day in glorious weather at 10:00am
the end of Spitfarm Road on Sunday 14® March. People gathered to Easter church service
express their views on what they valued about Arm End; the threats, with donkeys
how to manage them, and their vision for Arm End. We had an in- with kids program
teresting walk and talk with Oliver Strutt (plants), Eric Woehler
(birds) and Maurice Potter (history), the children had a ‘Treasure from 11:30amM

Hunt’ looking for coastal treasures (or not) and we all tuckcd into a Free BBQ lunch

sausage or two. free donkey rides for kids
free tea & coffee

Rokeby Anglican Church
Continued page 2 ... Corner King Street & North Parade

You should make your views known as well

The paper and photocopying of this Newsletter was supplied by Lin Thorp, MLC. Thanks, Lin!



SAPRA NEWS

The year is off and
running .... and so
is your SAPRA
Committee! There’s
a full agenda of community events,
projects and issues for us to work on
and we're all looking forward to what
this year will bring to fruition.

Your funds at work

at Cremorne Play Group!

SAPRA was delighted to provide $500

for this new group for the purchase

and construction of a shed to house

their equipment. Congratulations all

involved with this great initiative in

parmership with the Cremorne Bowls

Club — a wonderful example of the co-
" operation that goes on in community.

South Arm-Opossum Bay bike/walk
path: SAPRA provided Council with 2
report on the condition of our path,
bringing to their attention the various
safety issues. Through their Tracks
and Trails Committee, Council has
agreed to re-assess the situation and
also put forward a maintenance alloca-
tion in their upcoming budget round.

Your ideas and suggestions very
welcome: SAPRA would like to
thank the various residents who have
written to us recently — we love hear-
ing your ideas and feedback and con-
sider them all at our Committee meet-
ings. Please do contact us — either
write to us ¢/- South Arm store or
phone or email any of the Commitice
members.

Kerry Scambler (SAPRA Treasurer)

SAPRA COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Peter O'Keefe (Pres) 6248 9402
Darryl Howlin (Vice Pres) 6239 9779
Rae Calvert (Minutes Sec) 6239 9342

Kerry Scambler (Treas) 6248 9302
kerry(@smsaccounting.com.an
Ian Calvert 0418 138 090
Dot Kelly 6239 9190
Jim Orpe 6239 9921
Fran Rankin 6239 9009
Lin Thorp MLC 6233 8309
Richard Vaughan 6239 9739
Sharyn Von Bertouch 0429 199 113
Sue Young 6239 9237

QD D D a0 D W D aml JED WO mm o

“ EASTER BUNNY”

Will be calling at South Arm and
Opossum Bay on Saturday 3 April
between about 4.30 and 6.30pm!
Listen for the Fire Truck.
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Fishing News

There has been plenty of
action at the Opossum
Bay wharf with the Cala-
mari on for young and old. After a slow
start to the season in the Derwent the
squid are now on the move and most are
of medium size but with a few very large
ones also hitting the jigs. The smaller jigs
on a slow retrieve and then a drop back to
near the bottom are taking the most squid
but as the squid grow they are just starting
to strike at the bigger jigs. Some of the
late afternoons and early evenings have
had gorgeous warm weather and it is good
to see the kids furning out for the ac-

tion. A black outfit is recommended
when fishing for squid because if you
score a direct hit with an ink squirt the
stain is much easier to get out!

Half the fun is watching the kids scatter
when there is a hookup and landing! My
son Jack has been coming home regularly
with up to four nice Calamari courtesy of
his “magic jig” he says but it is really all
about the technique when you are dealing
with Calamari as they can be timid at
times, There are some good size Octopus
around and don’t be surprised if one goes
for the squid jig. The Sellars family went
home with a nice one going about 1.5kg
on the labour day long weekend and 1
took one earlier in the week that weighed
3kg cleaned. [ couldn’t help but wonder
how much that would cost in a shop
smoked and sliced? Of course the beauty
of Calamari and Octopus is that they
frecze so well and taste just as nice, if not
better defrosted.

There have been big schools of Blackback
still moving around in the river so don’t
forget to take a silver lure for a throw off
the shore or a slow troll behind the boat. [
caught a 2kg Blackback in the bay and
when opened it had two large mackerel in
its belly so there are plenty of baitfish
about now, in addition to the squid, to
keep the better quality fish in the river.

kS

Remember this when you next go fish-
ing ....in the words of Lao Tzu ( no rela-
tion to Costa) .... “If vou don’t change
direction you will end up where you are

going”.

Until next edition tight lines.
Darryl Howlin

" Arm End Planning Consultation Dray
Count ., From front page

Many thanks to: The local Fire Bri-
gade for assistance and presence,
donations of prizes (that fabulous book
“Between Tasmanian Tide Lines™) from
the Tasmanian Museum and Art Galléry,
Coastcare ‘show’ bags, help with the
purchase of sausages from Lindisfarne
Butchery (Gary); help with the purchase
of bread, drinks and other necessities
from Opossum Bay Shop (Robin)

If you missed out but would still like to
comment on how this land should be
managed please contact Oliver Strutt on
0407 784 945 or oliverstrutt{@scat.org.au
We value and need your opinions on this
important issue.

Inside this Edition Page
Arm Fnd Planning
ANZAC Day
Cremome Bowls Club
Cremorne Celebrations
Cremorne Playgroup
First Responders Group
Fishing News
Historical—Gellibrands
Local Services

Pipe Clay Coastcare
SAPRA News

School

South Arm Coastcare
St Barnabas News
Wildcare Deslacs
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The opinions expressed in articles in
this Newsletier are not necessarily
the vicws of the SAPRA committee

Licensed Pest Controller
PAUL MARTIN
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Personalised service

Environmentally friendly
progucts

Safe protection for your
home this summer
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/e Comput

Phone: (03) 6239 9706 12 Bisdee Street

Mobhile: 04 38 399 706 SOUTH ARM

Email racheltodd@internode.onnet  Tas. 7022 -
Rachel L. Todd .

IT Systems Administrator

Phus cost of parts.

Diwrideor for Nasowat Camprkers

s New Compenents

Repairs & Upgrades $35.00 per hour Max Charge $50.00

Add 515.00 if Call out to your House (All incl GST)

Feast at Cremorne g

Great Success
Saturday 13® March saw
the Cremorne Bowls Club

ABN 27 05L 429 043

e o transformed into an elegant
it Iy L . +

Computer up:::as. dining venue with a nauti-

Vinyl Sign Cutting

Compater Tralmiog cal theme where about 80

guests sat down to a sump-
tuous feast to launch Cre-
morme’s program Wrecked
in Cremorne marking the
sesquicentenary of the Cla-
rence municipality.

New Computer Systems

South Arm Coastcare
Whilst there are currently no working bees
at South Arm, there are still important
things happening:
Meeting
3rd Sun in April (18th) 10am at
The Bungalow, Cnr Harmony Lane and
South Arm Road.

BBQ) area ' '
Once the BBQ and shelter are erected o
Calverton Oval, we will be landscaping
the area.

School
We have an arrangement to collaborate
with the school once they have their
shade house up and running.

The Avenue
This has received Council approval and
work will be starting in late autumn.

Meanwhile
At Opossum Bay, we continue to meet on
the last Sunday in the month for two hours
removing weeds or planting natives.

Also in the pipeline is our major project
at Arm End .. . for which we are awaiting a
Management Plan, (see frorit page)

Dick
62399739

Rae
6239 9342

Fran
6239 9009

Ric Paterson and Greg
Lehman gave the inaugural Pipeclay Address.
Ric described the Reverend Robert Knopwood
and his connections with Cremorne & environs
whilst Greg talked to us about our interconnec-
tivity with Aboriginal Tasmanians who
Knopwood and other passengers, convicts and
crew of the Ocean came in contact with and on
whose land they were whilst exploring Pipeclay

. and community
. volunteers who

possible. Our
special thanks
goes to Samantha
Fleming, Peter Kosmeyer of Marine Culture,
local band Martinique, Scott McMurray of
Smolt Restaurant, Tassal and Rokeby
Legs’n’Breasts,

The money raised from the Feast will cover the
costs associated with the children’s activities to be
held in conjunction with Cremome’s program to
commemorate the 150" anniversary of the Clarence
municipality on Saturday, 9 October 2010.

Vicki Pearce, Convenor
Cremome Commumity Group

A New Name for “Spring

Beach”

Spring Beach is a small beach situ-
ated between South Arm Beach and Fort
Beach, off Blessington St at South Arm.

Locals have always known it as
Spring Beach but the Nomenclature
Board will not allow that name as there
are too many Spring Beaches. However,
we have been invited to submit a name,
or names, for consideration,

Just to start the ball rolling, how about
“Blessington Beach™? Got a better idea?

Send your suggestions to
Leah McDougzall C/- PO South Arm,
ot email leahmedougali55@E@hotmail.com

“Lifesa Beach™? ... ovet to you!

D'EDIGGERS]F
0418123155118

Mini Digger

Augers (250, 350, 450mm)
. frencher

4 in 1 bucket
Leveller
cement mixer
ripper

plus more

3 and 10 tonne tip trucks with drop sides

4 tonne excavator
tilt quick hitch
300-450-600mm
&P, Buckets

e 1200mm Mud bucket
Ripper
Rubber tracks

ROSNY

LAZENBY SAND

South Arm Road, Sandford

Located 3 k’s past Clifton Beach turn off

BANGE OF;
GRAVELS Coloured garden, path & driveway gravels in white,
yellow, brown & blue in many styles & sizes

SANDS
LOAM

Fine, Coarse, Bedding, Fat, Potting & Piastering
3 grades, including fertifised & Garden Mix

BLUE METAL All sizes from Dust to 40 mm, including FCR

CEMENT and buiiders mix

Fine, medium, coarse, rough & multigrade Pine Bark, Gum Bark,
Sawdust, Root mukch, Pea Straw, Horse & Chicken Manure,

AE Lime, Pottinﬁ & Garden Mix “YES, WE DELIVER!"”

Driveways Mini Excavations & Rural Services

Phone 6248 9097 « Mobile 0407 941 014

* EFTPOS Avajlable

Tradin

Monday-Friday 8.00 am to 5.00 pm

Saturday 8.00 am to 4.00 pm

Sundays & Public Holidays CLOSED

Materials are available at our plant by

the bag, tralier, ute or truck load
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ROKEBY SERVICE SOUTH ARM PRIMARY SCHOOL
CENTRE LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING NEWS

37 sooth Arm Road. Ph: 6247 1354 Firstly our school would like to acknowledge and express our appreciation to those
parents who committed so much of their time and energy building up and supporting
: : Playgroup within the South Arm community over the last 10 years, It was a privilege
Full mechanical repairs to meet and work with all of the families and children who came through the organisa-
Supply and fit tyres tion both in the Community Centre and South Arm School. In particular we would like
to say a hearifelt thankyou to Wendy Huxley and Anitra Jackson for starting up and
continuing such a successful Playgroup and creating such a happy, supportive learning
environment for young children and their families. Although Playgroup in South Arm
Arcredio has now sadly disbanded, it is our school’s commitment to continue to offer support to
My families in our area and provide fun, play-based learning experiences to young children
to “maximise their potential and develop a foundation for future success in learn-
ing.”

Our Bjrth-5 sessions have begun in the Kindergarten at South Arm Primary and we

¥

invite all new and existing families to come and take part in our Story-Time, Chat &
Play and Music and Movement sessions throughout the week. The format is a little
different this year, with sessions planned for using the Early Years Framework to extend and enrich children’s learning from birth to five
years and through the transition te school.

“....The Framewark forms the foundation for ensuring that children in all.early childhood education and care settings experience qual-
ity teaching and learning. It has a specific emphasis on play-based learning and recognises the importance of communication and lan-
guage (including early literacy and numeracy) and social and emotional development.. [Tr]...has been designed for use by early child-
hood educators working in partnership with families, children’s first and most influential educators...”

Due to the current school building developments, we are only offering at this stage Story-Time sessions between 10.00a.m — 11.00a.m and
Chat & Play between 11.00am — 12.00pm every Tuesday in the Kindergarten. These sessions include story-teliing, songs, rhymes and
craft, outdoor play, gardening and parent/child reading together in the school library. Children also have the opportunity to borrow 2
books from the library per week. We ask that parents provide some fruit and a drink (preferably water) for their children to snack on for
morning tea in between sessions — and time is set aside for this. During Char & Play sessions we will be inviting guest speakers in to dis-
cuss various topics of interest.

AfRer Easter we will begin out Pre-kinder sessions between 9.00 — 10.30a.m. every Thursday in the Kindergarten. These sessions are only
for those children urning 5 and will be attending Kindergarten in 2011, Parents are reminded to bring some fruit and a drink for rumbly
tummies! Cost is $2.50 per session to cover cost of materials.

Also after Easter, we will be offering Jumping Joey sessions (originally called Music & Movement) at 10.45a.m — 11.30a.m. every Thurs-
day in the school gym. These sessions focus on specific concepts and motor skills for children 04, like balancing, jumping, crawling,
climbing etc and will follow a regular routine and format (including some music and movement). There will be a separate area specifically

set up for babies.
REAL ESTATE

All families are welcome and we value any feedback regarding the sessions and families
needs. Occasionally {and depending on interest) we will organise an excursion (at no cost to
families) to a playground or Jumping Jacks with transport provided. Parents will be given
plenty of notice about this. We wilt be providing a monthly calendar of events for our LiL
sessions as well as a brochure detailing times and places for your information.

All families are required to fill cut a registration form which can be obtained from the Robert & Maryse Goyne

school office. It should be a great year - especially since we will be moving inte our new experienced consultants.

Early Learning building in second term! We look forward 10 meeting and working with you . “PARADISE PENINSULA”

and your children throughout 2010 and thank you for our patience while our school under- 456 South Arm Road, Lauderdale,
ions!

goes renovations! INSIGHT REALTY: 62487666

Lisa Cook (Kindergarten Teacher and 0-5 co-ordinator) Peter O’Keefe (Principal)

N e COR R Ch STAL CLEAR TV RECEPTION!

v Same Day Response
Bed & Breakfast

v Local Technicians
. v All 100% Guaranteed
10 Blessington Street
South Arm

v Home Theatre Installations
Your hosts: Peter & Debbie

v FREE On-site Signal Test and Quote
EPRDN AR
O 4 1 2 5 3 3 6 5 8 : I T www.jimsantennas.com.au AT

131 546
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Cremorne Play Group

Thanks to all who have been attending our
sessions. Please pass on the word. All are
welcome, We've had some great donations
and have some great new toys including a
train set, painting easel and wooden kitchen
set thanks to the Tasmanian Community
Fund.

A special thanks to the SAPRA Committee
for generously donating funds to purchase a
storage shed. We’ve so many bikes and sand-
pit toys it’s great they now have a home.
Also thanks to Office Works for donating
storage containers. Finally thanks again to
the Bowls Club for all their support and pa-
tience whilst we get the storage organised.

If you would like to keep up to date on our
activitics please give us a call (details on the
back page) and we’ll join you up to our
Cremorne Play Group group-email list,
Remember to join Play Group, Tasmanija for |
insurance purposes. Forms available through
our group email or phone 6228 0925,

‘We won’t be holding Play Group during the
Easter school break but we will have a spe-
cial Easter craft session on 29% March and
we’ll also have a happy birthday session for
all kids who had their birthdays in the month
of March,

Cremorne Bowls Club

The Bowls season is over for another sum-
mer and we are once again coming to grips
with being a small Club at times performing
above gur capabilities.

The Division 2 men missed out on avoiding
relegation by the smallest possibie margin.
Three shots on the very last end of the sea-
son. Next season we will be out to avenge
the loss and regain our place in Division 2.
Division 5 made the finals and unfortunately
were defeated in the finals. The Ladies fin-
ished mid field, missing out on the finals by
a narrow margin. Mid week were competi-
tive at times and will remain in Dlwsmn 3
next season. : e -

The winter season gives those new and po-
tential bowlers a chance to play a game on 2
less competitive basis and find out if you like
the game before committing to pennant play.
New players are always welcome and coach-
ing is available for those interested.

Contact Keith 62489074

Indoor Bowls starts after Easter with teams
of four competing in a local pennant. If you
are interested in entering a team or as an
individual to be placed in a team contact
Glenn on 62489127,

FIRST RESPONSE
AMBULANCE
SERVICE
in the South Arm/
Opossum Bay Area

When a triple zero (000)
call is received by the
Tasmanian Ambualance
Service for this area.
Comrmunications
Officers simultaneously
dispatch the nearest
emergency ambulance
and our local First
Responder Unit by
pager message.

First response volun-
teers working as a two-
person crew respond-

[ Lin Thorp MLC

Labor Member for Rumney

“As your local
Representative
I am here to

help”

Shop 1727 South Arm Road

Rokeby 7019
Tel: 6214 6012
Fax: 6247 6572

Email: lin.thorp@ parliament.tas.gov.au

www.lintherp.com

ing in the Seuth Arm/
Opossum Bay area are
then able to reach local
residents gquickly and B

provide critical assistance w]ule the

ambulance is en route.

First response volunteers receive train-
ing in basic life support techniques, how
to administer oxygen to a patient and
how to use an automated external defi-
brillator. While this is significantly less
training than career ambulance person-
nel, the skills learnt in first responder
training can, and does, save lives mak-
ing & real difference in respiratory and
cardiac emergencies where time is of
the essence. Our local First Response
Unit has been able to reduce response
times by 25 minutes.

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED: Who
would like to serve their community,
gain first aid skills that are nationally
recognised while working with a close-
knit team of local residents in times of
emergency, leading to a real sense of
achievement and community spirit?

An ability to keep a level head, commu-
nicate with others and use common
sense is desirable but prior knowledge
of first aid, while an asset, is pot essen-
tial as initial and ongoing training is
provided. A commitment to on-call
availability and a small amount of time
in responding to emergencies is
required.

To find out more about this exciting and
TASMANIAR~ challenging opportunity
h{')"BU"“NCE to help your community
speak to any of our First
Responders or contact

Jo Maddock 6239 9876.

For further information, please visit my updated
webpage at www.linthorp.corn ,

Did you know our First Response Unit
has been operating in the South Arm and
Opossum Bay area for 12 months now?

We have attended 23 callouts and have
had wonderful feedback from the com-
munity highlighting the valuable service
we are providing.

Our training dates are:-
2nd and 4th Wednesdays of the month, in
the gym at South Arm Primary School.

Anyone over the age of 18 who would like
to find out more about First Responders is
welcome to come along to training, or can
contact the Co-ordinator Mandy Hursey on
6239 9310.

FOUR

#va/

ACES

EATERY

SOUTH ARM
PH 62399 998
LICENSED RESTAURANT,

EAT IN, TAKE AWAYS &
DELIVERY
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Auto Towing &
Windscreen Repairs
Tilt tray towing, windscreen repair, car
detailing. Free wreck removal
- Anthony 0412 110992

Bibs and Bobs
Qdd jobs. Lawn mowing & edge trim-
ming, pine barking, weeding, rubbish
removal, general property maintenance
free quotes, pensioner discounts
Phone Mat 0428 972 815.

Bush Flower Remedies
Reiki, Iridology, Bush flower remedies
Jennifer Watson 6239 9002

‘Celebration By Ceremony’
Kaye Wilkinson-Green
Civil Celebrant- Sandford
For personalised Marriage Ceremonies,
And other Meaningful Rites of Passage
Mob 0438 336 049
Email: kayewilkgreen@hotmail.com

Civil Celebrant
Performing weddings, baby namings,
commitment ceremonies, vow renewals,
funerals and memorials.

Lynn Stein - Joyous Celebrations
South Arm 0438 392 614 or
lynn(@joyouscelebrations.com.au

Counselling
Adolescent, adult, family and couples.
Registered Psychologist
Helen Middleton, Opossum Bay
0407 790 234

Digital TV Antenna
and Set Top Boxes, TV and Telephone
outlets
Free quotes Lewis Mitchelmore
6248 6655 or 0419 990 959

Electrical and Heat Pumps
Richard Pohl Lic C1717
0419 899 100

Family History Research
Looking for some information on your
ancestors from Tasmania, Australia, Eng-
land or Scotland?

Would you like a short simple search on
particular individuals or comprehensive
report/book on your family history?
Happy to discuss your research interests.
Please e-mail with your request to
ancestralressertasi@bigpond.com or
FAX to 03 6248 8528 or
jdugs2 bigpond.net.au

Next Newsletter
Closes 19/5/10
Email: raccalvert@gotalk.net.au

L

Local Services

Family Portraits
Portraits with a personal touch. I come to
you ot wherever your family is happy, to

get the individual, fun and beautiful
family photographs you want, Discuss
your ideas with me. Kate 0427 561 565

Fencing Decks and Pergolas
Accredited Builder, specialising in decks,
pergolas and individualised
residential fencing.

Ph 0400532491 www.fdap.com.au

Slashing
Blocks slashed
Phone lan; 0418 138 090

Grief Support Group
Support meeting, 1st Friday of the
month. Social Lunch 3rd Friday of the
month.

Enquiries to Clarence Plains Community
Health Centre 6214 6035

Holistic Counselling
I am a qualified holistic counsellor
completing further studies. Iam looking
for clients to provide confidential and
supportive counselling. To make an appt
ring Wajan on 0449 950 475,

Painter and Decorator
Dave Goodard
Painter, Decorator, Sand blasting
Phone 0447 836 294

Photo slides
Transferred to CD or memory stick
$1 perslide  Rae 6239 9342

Plasterer
New homes, renovations, and small jobs.
Tan 6239 9830

Qualified Landscaper
References available
Develop new gardens or
rejuvenate established ones
No job too big or too small
Free quotes
Phone Steve 6248 8717 or 0408 000 645

LOST
Maybe between Pier Rd, Opossum Bay
& Jetty Road, South Arm
A book on Sydney and a book on
Wonders of the World.
Ph J. Grubb 6239 9242, 7 Pier Rd.
Reward $20

Save Ralphs Bay
"Anniversary Special” on the range of
superb photographs of Ralphs Bay and
its bird life. Order any 2 photographs
and get 30% off the total price.

For details - look at the Photo Gallery on
the website www.saveralphsbay.org
For information and offers of help
ring Jane on 6239 9589 or go to

www.saveralphsbay.org

Scrapbooking Classes
Clifton Beach area
Guidance, assistance, some supplies
Mon moming and/or Sat
Bring a friend or small group, beginners
most welcome. Karen 6248 8879
Email: kdboddy@iiprimus.com.au

Sewing Classes
JennyJ 6248 9125 Fax: 6248 9372
Email:
jennysewingroom(@dod.com.au

Simon Says

Lawns and Gardens
Clean up, maintenance, pruning, waste
retnoval & whipper snipping,
Pensioner rates apply,
free quotes available
0439 314 246 or 6239 9315

Taxi
Support your local taxi
based in Delphis Drive above Cremorne.
Home-city-airport
Will also meet at airport.
Bookings only. 7 days.
Bob 0408 887 389

Weight Loss Program
Lose up to 15kg FAST!
* Our clients never feel hungry
* Results guaranteed
* Feel energized and revitalized
* Personal success coach
FREE sample pack, try before you buy!!!!
Call Kylee now 03 8671 2822 or visit
www.kmc.sampleshapeworks.com

Yoga
At Clifton Beach Surf Club
Early morning and Evening classes.
Alt enquiries Lee Cody 0417 319 046

WANTED

Potato plough: would anyone knowing
the whereabouts of the horse-drawn potato
plough that lay beside Blake Gellibrand's
shed for many years please contact J. Grubb,
7 Pier Road or ph 62399242, [ would be
pleased to pay a goed price for it as I would
like it as a keepsake.

SOUTH ARM NEWSLETTER
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Local History | : Pipe Clay Coast Care

St Barnabas’ Church Joseph Gellibrand continued

Children’s ministry has now recom- Next working bee is on Sunday 18®

menc-cd“fo-r the year. ”Every st Sunday, Joseph Gellibrand and Selina moved into | April at 10am and offers some propaga-
3pm is “Kids Special” and is even better the homestead at Omokoroa Point in NZ on |  tion training by the Understorey Network
when their parents join them. This is the 20® Dec 1877. They purchased cows, | and Clarence Council, Details below. For
followed by a meal, then home by 7pm, horses, farm equipment and cleared the land. those who missed out we will have
ready for bed! (When I view the photos of Omokoroa Point ancther clean up session around Cre-

it resembles Opossum Bay) morne. Thanks to all those who partici-
Easter is upon us. This is the most Arthur Crapp married Elizabeth Gelli- | pated in Clean Up Australia Day on the
important festival in the Christian Year. brand in Auckland 1878. Joseph Tice Gelli- 7% March but the long weekend meant a
In fact, the only reason there IS a Chris- brand had been too ill to attend the wedding low turnout s it will be great to give it
tian Church at all. The Resurrection is so Selina his wifc went alone. Returning another try. There’s a lot of rubbish on
one of the best documented facts in from Auckland by steamer Selina was the dunes and down Cremorne Ave.
ancient history—even referred to by picked up by a sinall sailing boat to be taken
secular writers of the time, The main to Omokoroa Point. While sailing down the Woarkshops: - Learn how to propagate
service in this Parish will be at Rokeby at hatbour the boat capsized and Selina was | DAtive specics from cuttings and seeds.
10am (see front page). At South Arm drowned on March the 1% 1878. On Decem- Monday 12th April, 10am - 12:30pm
there will be a service at Spm, but no ber the 4% 1880 Joseph sold the farm to Mormington
meal. Arthur Crapp and Elizabeth (also known as Sunday 18th April, 10am — 12:30pm
Jane Beavan 6239 9244 Dottie) for seven hundred and fifty pounds Sandford

Contact the Understorey Network for

i i ing 350 d
with all the stock inchiding COWS an more info, ph. 6234 4286

calves. Joseph had found it very hard to

gas“’r ” carry on with the farm. He returned to Tas- understorey@gmail.com
S::E:t; 8 mania in 1881, and went back to Omokoroa

July 1883 the year that Tarrwerra cruption | Wildcare Deslacs—Clifton
happened. He again returned to Tasmania in

1884 and 1887 Sunday 4 April: Follow up work -- weed-
The Rev. Joseph Tice Geilibrand had been ing, trimming. Meet at the
in poor health for some time, he finally Clifion Beach car park 10.00am
passed away on 10" October 1887. He was | Sunday 11 April: Fencing Workshop.
buried along side his wife Selina in the Meet at the Clifton Beach Surf
Tauranga Cemetery, NZ ) ' Club 9.00am
Arthur & Elizabeth Crapp raised six Sunday 3 May: Spanish Heath removal.
children, the first child Arthur born on 18* Meet at the Cape Deslacs
August 1879, then Sidney Tice born 11" Reserve car park 10.00am
August 1881, then Walter Harris, Lena Enq: see page 8

Louise, Rosina and Gerald.

Elizabeth Crapp passed away in 1894 at the age of 47 years. She was buried in the sol-
dier’s cemetery at Tauranga. Arthur Crapp died 31¥ August 1928 he is buried zlongside
Elizabeth. I have several photos of the trees Joseph planted at Omokoroa Point, besides
the Crapp family Homestead. (Information from Colin Pettigrew N.Z.)

I would like to thank the people who have been supporting me with information for the
newsletters. Also for the photos I received of the Anzac Services at the Cenotaph.

EQUUS Merchandise - Ropes
Wormers — Harbs — Secondhand Saddlery
Ciothing - Gifts - Kids Comer & more!
facility hire
starting / retraining
horsemanship lessons
Book Online Today!

ph 62399 757
uestriancentre.com B

Maurice Potter

WWW.eqLIUused

They can hump ‘em here.. They can hump ‘em there..
They can hump ‘em just about anywhere!

N go..-Yodelfor  nV s
v "1 ¥ Global POLY @¢"

WATER TANKS

Tasmania’s leader in domestic water tank technology

Phone 6265 2882

13-17 Oaks Court, Sorell (off Giblin Drive)

&
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Bible Discussion
10.30am Friday
At Jane Beavan's Ph: 6239 9244

7 pm Monday evenings
Non denominational Bible discussion
Fngq Paul & Wendy Fenton 62399234

_Bridge
7.30pm Tuesday Ph: Noela 62399172

Church Events
Gardening, St Barnabas
9am to noon, last Monday of month
Enq: Jane 6239 9244
Church Tea, St Bamabas
Following Service on st & 3rd Sun
Rob 6248 8455 or Jane 6239 9244
Church Services
St Barnabas, South Arm
Every Sunday at Spm
1st Sunday is family oriented
$t Martins, Sandford
Every Sunday at Bam
§t Matthews, Rokeby
Every Sunday at 10am

Coastcare
South Arm/Opossum Bay
South Arm— 3rd Sun in month
cnr Harmony Lane 10am
Opossum Bay—
last Sun in month 10am
Opossum Bay Park
Fran 6239 9009 & Rae 6239 9342
Mortimer Bay
First Sun in month 9.30—11.30
Enq: Ph Leanne 0408 498 468
Pipeciay
Meets 10am every 3rd Sunday «
In park opposite shop in Cremome
Ph: Rachel Viney 0439 373 383
Wildcare—Deslacs (Clifton)
Sunday 4 April:
Sunday 11 April: } Details p6
Sunday 3 May:

More info ring 6248 8557 or
email info@wildcaredeslacs.org

REGULAR EVENTS

Craft Group

12.30—3pm. Every 2nd, 4th & 5th Tue
‘Calverton Hall $2 session.

Eng Leslie Gore 6239 9321

Cremorne Bowls Club

Tuesday: Random draw Bowls.
11.00 am two games with a break for
soup.

Cost $5.00 plus a raffle.

Saturday: Two bowls triples.

12.00 pm. two games with savaloys
after.

Cost $6.00

Wednesday: Indoor Bowls
7.00 pm. pennant roster.

Contact Glenn 62489127
glennbrem@netsgace .net.au

Dog and Owner Walk

8.30am Sat—northern end of South
Arm Beach near the Algona St access.
Ph: Jane 6239 9244

Fire Brigade

7.30pm 20d Tuesday
South Arm Fire Station
Fire Captain 6239 9412

Garden Club

Meetings are Monday following Market
7.30pm Calverton Hall

All welcome

Eng; Dot 6239 9190 Rae 6239 9342

Indoor Bowls

Mondays from 1.30pm to 3.30pm
All Welcome Beginners too.
Enq: Sue 6239 9237

Karate

Varying classes for different age groups
from 4 years to adult.

At Calverton Hall

Ph: Kathy 6239 9022

Market
The next Market
will be on Easter Sunday, so why not
dress up in your Easter Hat?
Secret judge wandering around—

- —

Tai Chi

Fridays 3.30 to 4.30pm

At Calverton Hall All welcome
Eng: Phone Marigold 6239 9541

Market
9.30-1pm 1st Sunday of the month !
at the South Arm RSL. ‘
Book site and/or table on:

6239 9171 after 3pm daily.
Enq: phone Pam on 6248 9852.

Peninsula Sustainability Group
Tnterested in networking around
sustainability issues on the Peninsula?
Contact
Phil — 6239 9893

phil@deakin.edu.au

Playgroup
Cremorne
Mondays 9.30—1 1.30
$2 50 session—bring pee of frait
Cremotne Bowls Club
Jeni on 6248 9975 or
Jodie on 6237 0720

SAPRA Committee Mtg

7.30pm 1st Tuesday in the month at
South Arm School.

See page 2 for committee contacts

Soup and Sandwich
Starts again 15 Feb at Calverton Hall
12 noon $6 per person
Thereafier 3rd Mon in the month
Additional helpers would be most
appteciated.

South Arm RSL Sub-Branch
Apm on the 2nd Thursday at the RSL.
Ph: Herman 6239 9466

South Arm RSL and Community
Club

Gireat meals most nights, bottleshop and
two bars. Visitors welcome to enjoy
these facilities. 62399171

Clean Up Australia Day
In South Arm
A big thank you to Noela Foxcroft for
running with this event in Fran’s
absence. Greai work! Your help was

Tennis Court

Do you know that you can now purchase
a 6 month Family Pass which entitles you

to use the court as often as you
like? The Pass costs $80.

you could be a winner! very much appreciated.
3 stallholders from Island Markets Thanks too to those who came to help
will be attending .. .make them welcome! clean up our ncighbourhood. If you are interested
See you there, Phone Nocla 6239 9172
enquirics 6248 9852 Pam Larkins
Opossum Bay South Arm Sandford Cremorne
RAIN- Jan 25mm e 20 mm 16mm "
Feb 208 mm 0 e 31 mm 3ISmm 00 e mm
FALL N 75.2 mm 51 mm Slpmm e 58 mm
Year to date
2010 .
John Cook Noela Foxcroft Morris Larkins Geir Hurlen Redven
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